Item 4 LCC response

Dear Ms Waddington

Thank you for your email of 11 November 2024 about a number of issues in the parish. | am sorry that you have had to contact
us again about them.

The latest updates | have are as follows,

= Spring Garden Villas - works started to repair the retaining wall on 11 November 2024 - We aim to complete them today 15
November 2024.

« Gladstone Terrace — works were carried out to the water trough in late July 2024, as promised we undertook root cutting to
the drainage system . The works were completed by 31 July 2024 If the trough continues to leak please let me know and |
will arrange for a further inspection.

« Coal Pit Lane — Unfortunately it is not clear who is responsible for the dry stone wall and our investigations continue. As
soon as we identify the owner we will write to them to ask that they undertake repairs as soon as possible — If it is shown
that we are responsible for the wall we will arrange for remedial works to be carried out without delay.



